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28th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to the Republic of Peru
8 November 2017
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the Republic of Peru for presenting its report today and congratulates the Peruvian government for a number of positive measures taken by the Government in relation to sexual and reproductive health and rights of women and girls. 

Despite the approval by the Ministry of Health of technical guidelines on therapeutic abortion in 2014, abortion continues to be criminalized, including in cases of severe or fatal fetal impairment or sexual violence. 
Finland wishes to give the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends Peru to guarantee access to medical services, including safe and legal abortion, for victims of sexual violence.
2) Secondly, Finland recommends Peru to ensure that the use of force and firearms is regulated in law in accordance with international standards;  
Finland notes that the Peruvian government is committed to adopting measures to prevent human right violations by the armed forces and the national police and encourages the Peruvian government to intensified human rights training for the police. 

Finland wishes to expresses concern that, in the past four years, the security forces have used violence and lethal weapons to repress protests with fatalities of some 78 people. In the majority of cases the investigations into these deaths or punishment of the perpetrators has not been conducted. 
Thank you.
